ASWU SENATE – Fall Semester 2012
Senate Bill 2
Sponsored by: Vice President GILBERT

CLARIFYING FUNDING PROCEDURES FOR BLITZ THE BEARCAT PROGRAM
Relating to the Blitz the Bearcat Program and ASWU’s role in said program.
WHEREAS, On September 23, 2010, Senate approved the Act to Make Blitz the Bearcat a Paid Position. 
WHEREAS, a total of at least $3,300 was spent on the mascot program in 2011-2012, including $2,937 to pay for the student performers and handler and $300-$400 for cleaning supplies, repairs, and additional outfits and props. 
WHEREAS, The amount paid by the ASWU VP of Administration to Bryan Schmidt's account yearly is insufficient to cover the complete program costs and not properly recorded.
WHEREAS, Bryan Schmidt has been covering the additional costs for the program from the Campus Recreation budget
THEREFORE, BE IT ENACTED, this ACT shall clearly outline the funding procedure for the Blitz the Bearcat Program
DEFINITION: This ACT’s title may be referred to as the Blitz the Bearcat Stipend ACT
PREAMBLE: In 2010, ASWU Senate decided to invest in the mascot program. ASWU purchased a new Blitz suit and donated money to hire performers. To keep Blitz the Bearcat sustainable at its current level of quality, the program is requesting a yearly stipend of $3,000. 
SECTION 1: Annual funding. The Blitz the Bearcat program shall receive an initial annual stipend of $3,000. The annual program budget shall be evaluated by the Vice President-elect of Administration each April to determine an appropriate amount for the following school year. Reasons for changing the stipend include changes in funding levels from other campus groups (e.g. Admissions, Athletics, Alumni Relations) and operating costs.
SECTION 2: This ACT shall go into effect immediately upon passage.
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